Board of Visitors and Norfolk State University Foundation

NSUF Liaison Committee Meeting
October 13, 2021

VIRTUAL MEETING

MINUTES

1.
Call to Order
Dr. Harold L. Watkins, II, Chair, called the meeting to order at approximately 1:18 p.m. A quorum of the Committee was established with four members of the Board of Visitors and two members from the NSU Foundation Board.  
Board of Visitors Members Present
Dr. Harold L. Watkins, II, Chair
Mrs. Heidi Abbott

Mr. Larry A. Griffith

Mr. Delbert Parks
Norfolk State University Foundation Board Members Present
Travis Ames, Sr., Chair
Mr. David R. Kenerson, Jr., Treasurer
Norfolk State University Foundation Board Members Present
Dr. Keith Jones, Absent

Carla Bailey, Absent
Norfolk State University Foundation Staff Present
Ms. Crystal D. Jenkins, Executive Director
NSU Administrators and Staff Present
Mr. Clifford Porter, Vice President, University Advancement

Ms. Tanya S. White, Chief of Staff

Ms. Inda B. Walker, Clerk to the University President and Liaison to the Board of Visitors
Mr. Rasool A. Shabazz, Project Engineer, Office of Information Technology
NSU Counsel Present

Ms. Pamela F. Boston, University Counsel and Senior Assistant Attorney General
Mr. Cory J. Wolfe, Assistant University Counsel
2.
Review and Acceptance of the Agenda

Dr. Watkins asked if there were any comments or additions to the agenda.  There being none, the following motion was made to approve the agenda.

Delbert Parks motioned, seconded by Larry Griffith, the Committee unanimously voted to accept the agenda as presented.

3.
Approval of the Minutes

Dr. Watkins asked if there were any questions or comments on the minutes from September 21, 2021 meeting.  There being none, he asked for a motion to approve the minutes.

Mr. Griffith motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Delbert Parks, the Committee unanimously voted to approve the minutes for the September 21, 2021 meeting.

4.
Review of the Revised BOV/NSUF MOU
Mr. Griffith stated that the Board should have received a corrected copy and a redline copy of the MOU, however, he received neither.  He stated that it would be inconsistent and out of practice for the Board to work from a redline copy, therefore he suggested that the Board not proceed. 
Mr. Porter addressed the 2 items that were addressed at the previous meeting which are the reasons for meeting today:  

(1)  The Committee recommends changing the reporting date of the Foundation from the fiscal year to a calendar year of January 1st through December 31st.  The recommendation is that the change of the language would be determined by the Board of Visitors and not by the Committee.  
(2)  In very limited circumstances, there are checks written to NSU that are charitable gifts.  The practice has been that those checks would be deposited into the Foundation.  There was conflict in the policy in that the BOV would have to approve for those checks to be transferred to the NSU Foundation. The Committee would like to change the language to give the NSU Foundation in consultation with the donor the ability to make the decision as to the gift being charitable.  
8.
Adjournment
There being no additional business, it was properly moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting at approximately 2:00 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,



_______________________________



Inda B. Walker, Board Liaison



_______________________________



Dr. Harold L. Watkins, Chair
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